Santa Rosa Quilt Guild
Business Meeting Minutes
April 16, 2015

President Vicki David called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. and reminded members to turn
off or mute their cell phones.

Introductions:
Guests were introduced and encouraged to start the lunch line when announced.

Rhonda Denny introduced Jennifer Rapacki.

Quilt Related Announcements:

- Marilyn asked for members to come and sign up for food donations for the June Moonlighters
Quilt Show.

- Patti Bassignani — clarified that only 1 three-hour volunteer session (helping Moonlighters) is
required to receive free admission to the Moonlighters Quilt Show in June.

- Pat Kearns — showed older quilts that can be had for a successful silent auction bid.

- Linda Hooper — asked members to set aside July 16 for the next Mystery Quilt; a poster with
details will be up at our next meeting.

- Joy McGoran — July 2" will be the Sewing Room Sale. Forms need to be completed and
turned in by June 18" — see Joy or look online for the form. The Guild receives 10% from
sellers. Selling will be from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. and not during the meeting.

- Jim Jensen thanked members for all their nest knitting and asked for a ‘stand down’ until
further notice. If you have some ready, Jim will take them.

Committee Reports
Community Quilts — Laura Barrett & Nancy Stedman invited members to the 5™ Thursday

retreat on April 30 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. The next quilt-a-thon will be on May 7th and there
will be pizza for lunch.

Programs and Workshops — Rhonda thanked Jennifer Rapacki for her presentation. There is
one opening in the workshop. Please be at the LB Art & Garden facility by 8:30 if you need
anything loaded on your computer. The Pippen w/shop is full. The Lipinski w/shop still has room
for 4. Registration will soon open for the Catherine Redford workshop in July.

On behalf of Jan Nilsen, Program Chair Elect, Phyllis G asked for a show of hands to ascertain
interest in a Linda Ballard workshop. There was plenty of interest and Phyllis asked us to go to
Linda’s website and let Jan Nilsen know what their preference would be for a workshop.

Phyllis announced that for those signed up for the Lipinski w/shop there will be an opportunity to

gather at Village Sewing on 4/27 from 10:00 a.m. to noon to get help and prep for the workshop.
Let Phyllis know if you are planning to be there.
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Community Outreach — Mirna Estes noted that deliveries are still being made. We need to get a
supply of hats and scarves together to provide at their Christmas luncheon. If you need a
pattern for the hat, she will have one at our next meeting.

Opportunity Quilt Tickets — last year’s quilt went to Genelle Voorhees. Tickets for the new quilt,
Cosmic Universe, can be purchased at the back of the room. Pat Kearns & Mary Ann Hayre
took the quilt to Sutter and raised $50. They will be going to Memorial Hospital as well.
Volunteers are needed to sell tickets at the Moonlighters quilt show.

TSW — Diana Roberts & Janice Rodgers reminded us that after the meeting the TSW will be
Tips for Making Community Quilts.

Library — Sharon Fry reminded members of our stencil and ruler library at the back and
introduced new books.

Show And Tell

Name Tag Drawing:

Winners were Herdis Gudmund and Mary Wood. There were approximately 140 members
present.

Vicki reminded guests to step to the front of the line behind Chris N. and adjourned the meeting
at 12:05 pm

Respectfully Submitted,
FINAL

Norma Viglienzone
Secretary
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